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Division 20  2nd Quarterly Report
14JUN15

Submitted by Christopher J. Stevens, DCDR Division 20, 9th Central Region

a. Current progress relative to Auxiliary Business Plans, District Strategic and Tactical

Plans, and Contingency Plans
During the second quarter of 2015 to date, Division 20 has continued to conducted monthly meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Air Station Detroit. We continue to enjoy a close camaraderie with Air Station personnel and they enjoy our support. Our hard working Flotilla and Vice Commanders and Division Staff officers have been supporting the needs of our division communicating and providing support to the members while supporting the COL. In addition the DCDR and VDCDR have attended several events through out the division representing the division the auxiliary and engaging in the needs of the members and the Gold side through regular meetings with USCG stations and Sector Personal along with  rotating attendance at the division flotilla meetings. .

There were numerous PA events that occurred through out our AOR. We had successes with the Chesterfield Fire Department Child safety day impacting over a 1000 people. 20-01, one of our Flotillas held a PA event that incorporated pet life vest fitting demonstrations for all those who brought their pets to the event. These event were deemed a huge success by those who attended. We were also asked by sector Detroit to help support other events in the area such as speaking at a Lions Club, A presentation for a local school on boating safety. The Division also participated in the Saint Clair Shores and Algonac  parades. We also have the 20-12 flotilla that took the initiative to provide the city of Saint Clair Shores with a Life Jacket Loaner Box located at the city main marina the first in the area.

D20 and the Flotillas continue to be stable financially and have already commenced a wide range of activities. The Division continues its function to provide support to the Gold side in the Aux Chef, Community Outreach, Helo Ops and is poised to assist in the upcoming River days and help support our sister Divisions. an ever changing time of needs and wants.
b. Accomplishments in Recruiting and Retention
At present, Division 20 has Raised it membership from 292 members up to 300. It is the hope that the continued  use of Pa events for recruitment along with buy in from a majority of the flotillas to use of Social media will continue the upward swing of new member recruitment. and communication by the flotillas. Our hope is to continue the upward trend in recruitment. Our leadership team has asked the flotilla members for feedback on everything and we are are asking for quarterly reviews from our staff and members so we can keep an open door policy on issues. Through providing information and having that open door policy we can better balance the role of the auxiliary, fellowship and training. New members need to be looked upon as  our upcoming  leadership and providing them the tools necessary we provide them a satisfying experience that will keep our  retention rates high.
c. Program performance (Narrative, not AUXDATA information)
This years operational program had it challenges with the new PPE initiative. Our SO-OP worked along side the station OIA to make this as smooth as possible .  The Gold side has invested huge amounts of resources to provide equipment for all operational members of division 20. A Thanks to all involved the SO-OP, OIA and OTO. We are currently 95% complete.

Another program I would like to highlight is Member Training. Our Boat Crew Training and Coxswain training has graduated 6 new Qualified Boat Crew Members. 3 boat crew training boot camp days have taken place.  1 hour and 4 hour TCT classes have been offered on 4 occasions. Special thanks goes out to SO-MT Jerry Werner and FC Mike Dziekan for all there hard work in putting on this class.  The flotillas have been charged to use the class room presentation format of presenting the mandatory training classes. Our fellowship imitative has continued on path with the division offering an event each month with a different focus.

Our SO-VE Mike Miski and SO-PV Woody Horne continue to provide leadership to bring our current VE to 393 AND 288 Program visits. They also have been instrumental in organizing the VE surge and acquiring new PV locations.

We have added a new Air Facility to our Division and they have continued to provide an informational link for the Division for Air Operations.
Our Division along with Huron Metro Parks and USCG Station SCS and Sector Detroit  put on the 2nd annual Blessing of the Fleet which will include on the water demonstrations for the public and on the water training for the auxiliary with 75 in attendance. 

Our Division has scheduled and booked our COW and our Division picnic is scheduled at a Sportsman Club on August 22. We have invited the Gold side to participate at the event and have several coming to the event.
d. Problems (known or potential) and suggested solutions

The communication of partial messages and non consistent information during the roll out of new programs. We need to be sending out a complete package to avoid confusion  at our level of leadership through the COL to the members.

e. Action Items
Consider new ideas for training and fellowship from the membership Continue to offer cross division training and offer as much training as possible.

Complete the PPE program.

Work with the stations and FSO-OP to collect and redistribute extra PPE and Materials
f. Assistance needed from the Coast Guard, NEXCOM, and National staff
None at this time.

g. Future plans and milestones. 

· Our Division has scheduled and booked our COW and our Division picnic is scheduled at a Sportsman Club on August 22. We have invited the Gold side to participate at the event and have several coming to the event.
· Provide a new training class to assist current members with all the tools necessary to mentor incoming  members
· Sabot Training, qualifying and re-qualifying Boat Crew and Coxswain members in REYR.

· Providing support for the USCG in the upcoming River Days

· Schedule and provide surface support for the fireworks and event season

· Continue and improve the development of the new helo ops PQS, working with  Air Station Detroit 

· Continue the OAR Initiative provided to us by the District

· Strive to provide a harassment free environment for our membership through education and leadership

Respectfully Submitted;

Christopher J. Stevens

D20 DCDR   
